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To: Mayor and City Council 
From:   Brian Phillips, Assistant City Manager 
Date:   August 25, 2023 
Subject: Arts Capital Grant Request from Ames Writers Collective 

 
 
On July 11, 2023, the City Council directed staff to provide a memo in response to a 
request from Ana McCracken regarding the Ames Writers Collective Arts Capital 
Grant (attached).  
 
In 2022, Ames Writers Collective was awarded an Arts Capital Grant in the amount of 
$5,590 for the purpose of purchasing tables and chairs, bookshelves, modular couches, 
and equipment for the Ames Writers Collective property located at 409 Douglas 
Avenue. In June 2023, Ames Writers Collective reported to City staff that the landlord 
for the property had not yet resumed renovating it, and therefore the commitment 
described in the grant cannot be completed. 
 
As an alternative to the original grant scope, Ames Writers Collective is 
proposing the purchase of chairs, tables, a moveable stage, and a Little Free 
Library. This equipment would be stored and used at the KHOI property at 622 
Douglas Avenue. The grant amount would be revised to $3,223 ($2,367 less than the 
original grant award). 
 
A second alternative proposed by the organization would be to reimburse it for a 
tent purchased in 2022 for use at Farmers Markets and the Swift Literary 
Festival. This purchase was $2,642. 
 
The Council should note that KHOI received a grant through the same capital grant 
program for a separate project in the amount of $3,314.  
 
The original awards for the Arts Capital Grant program were made following a 
competitive review by COTA and PAC commissioners of the 11 applications 
received. Seven projects were awarded funding. In reviewing the alternative projects 
proposed by Ames Writers Collective, staff believes the proposed uses of the funding 

Item No. 34



are comparable to other Arts Capital Grant projects that were awarded funds in the 
original evaluation. 
 
The City Council’s options include: 
 

1) Direct staff to prepare a contract amendment with Ames Writers Collective to 
purchase chairs, tables, a moveable stage, and a Little Free Library ($3,223). 
 

2) Direct staff to prepare a contract amendment with Ames Writers Collective to 
reimburse the cost of a tent purchased last year by the organization ($2,642). 
 

3) Direct staff to prepare a contract amendment with Ames Writers Collective to 
pay for the chairs, tables, moveable stage, Little Free Library, and the cost of 
the tent, up to the full original grant amount of $5,590. 
 

4) Do not amend the grant contract and allow the allocated funds to be returned to 
the General Fund available balance. 

  



 



 


